Age Group FYI #16 2010-11

Today we mentioned a few reminders about some upcoming dates. One: there is a parent meeting scheduled for Feb 9th at 7 pm, which means there will be NO practice that night. Second: our Champs party is scheduled for Feb 16th, please sign up online so we can get an accurate head count. Also please sign up for the upcoming championship meets.

The main topic of today’s meeting was again an article out of this month’s issue of Slash Magazine. Swimming Faster When It Counts, Top Ten Mental Toughness Tips. Before I reviewed the article I did mention to the kids about keeping up with their nutrition as we head into championship season, making sure to have a healthy diet to keep our energy levels up as we continue to swim fast in practice. 


As mentioned above the article is the one about mental toughness.  I will not re-write the article but I would like to list the 10 helpful tips.

1.  Stay calm and loose pre-race
2. Leave your goals at home on race day

3. Stay in your own lane

4. Stay in the “Now” before and during your race

5. Be aware whenever your concentration drifts and immediately bring it back

6. Keep your race focus on feel, on not thoughts

7. Have Fun

8. Focus only on things that you can control

9. Know that last minute doubts and negative thoughts are normal

10. Trust and let it happen

This is one of the best articles I have ever read in Splash. It is very simple to the point and makes complete sense. A lot of the tips above have been discussed with the group already this year. The 2 that have not talked about before are #2 and #9. 
I really like number 2 because for the last month we have been emphasizing fast swimming no matter what, at practice, which will lead to fast swimming at meets. If you are doing this then your goals won’t matter at a meet, you will be swimming fast and racing which will help you reach you goals. As the article mentions goals are to be used as motivation each and every day leading up to a meet, not at the meet, the work is over and it’s time to race.
Number 9 is another one I like because we have never addressed the issue that we as human beings will always have doubt, but it’s how we handle it and accept it that will make a difference. As we get nervous for anything doubt and disbelief will try to creep into our heads, but if we flood our thoughts with positive experiences then we can drown out the negative thoughts.

This is a great article to keep and re-read as we head into our championship meet. One last thought I left with the kids, which refers to number 7; these meets coming up are not the most important meets in their lives. They will have other opportunities at these same meets in the future to swim fast, so HAVE FUN swimming fast.

